

Greatham Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday, 29th. January, 2018

Members present: Councillors Richardson, Cameron, O'Brien, Ward, Simmonds

Visitors: L.Dempsey, J.Unwin, M.Marshall, B.Loynes (HBC Ward Councillor), PCSO's C.Jones &

1. **Apologies for Absence:** Coun. Walker.
2. **Declarations of Interest:** None.
3. **Planning Applications:** (i) H/2017/0638 (512 Catcote Rd.), (ii) H/2017/0643 (Tree work near 3,Yarmouth Close), (iii)H/2017/0651 (6 Front St.Greatham), (iv) H/2017/0672 (tree work in Front St. Greatham), (v) H/2017/0673 ((353,Catcote Rd.), H/2017/0661 (screening near Greatham Creek). There were No Comments to be registered on any of the applications.
4. **To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting:** they were accepted as a true record of the meeting. Proposed: Coun. Richardson Seconded: Coun. Simmonds Unanimous.
5. **Matters arising from those minutes:** 5.1 Rural Plan: ongoing. 5.2 Dog fouling: no changes. 5.3 Promoting the village: ongoing. 5.4 Designation of Parish assets: ongoing. 5.5 Traffic issues in West Row: ongoing. 5.6 Flytipping: The "bag" near the sports field is on private land so will not be removed by HBC. The owner will be approached. 5.7 Parking/Speeding: ongoing. 5.8 Queens Meadow landscaping: ongoing. 5.9 Paths/Trees in South Fens: ongoing. 5.10 Memorial plaque placement: ongoing. 5.11 2018/19 precept: has been applied for and the matter of voting regarding next year's donations will be carried in the near future.
6. **New Agenda items:** 6.1 Risk Assessment review: those in place will be continued.
7. **Accounts:** transactions and balances were presented and accepted as correct.
8. **Correspondence:** (i) Barclays statements (ii) Borough Solicitor re voting procedures (iii)PCSO Jones re burglaries (iv) Wendy O'Brien and fund raising for medical research (v)Hannah Smith re consultation period with regard to police precept. (vi)Accounts from Sports Field Association and Greatham in Bloom.
9. **Reports:** 9.1 Greatham in Bloom: work, as ever, continues year round. 9.2 Power Station: the next meeting is in April. 9.3 Community Centre: ongoing. 9.4 Conservation Advisory Committee: no further meetings to date.
10. **Repairs and Maintenance:** 1.Potholes at Bank Top. 2.Path in The Drive between The Grove and Front St.,3.Brickwork at entrance to Mellanby Court,4.Footpath in Parish Row,5.Flooding outside the shop in Vicarage Row, 6.Path on the bridge over Greatham Beck, 7.Incomplete tree trimming on the Black Path, 8.Flooding at the Sports Field, 9.Poor pavement condition near The Green, 10.Tree trimming needed between the sculpture and 17 Front St., 11, Pavement in Saltaire Terr., 12.Potholes in Old Stockton Rd. near the junction with A689. 13.Pothole at junction of Parish/West Row,14.Ponding on the Green. 15.Flooding on Station Rd. prior to Saltaire Terr.,16.Flooding at Sappers Corner,17.Path in Aldeburgh Close,18.Bush Blocking the pavement near 19 Wisbech Close,19.Leaves left on the Black Path.

- 11. Public issues:** Joan Unwin expressed her disappointment with the “seat” outcome in the bus shelter, particularly after all the time and money spent on the matter.
Linda Dempsey asked if the risk assessments had been completed and could copies be sent to David Grannath at The Hospital of God.
- 12. Date of the next meeting:** will be Monday, 12th. March, 2018 at 6.30 pm in the Community Centre.

THE MEETING CLOSED AT 7.25P.M.

Financial statement as at 28.2.18

Community Account balance as at 31.12.17: £777.24

Cheques issued:

495 HMRC £17.09 (clerk’s tax)

496 J. Cunliffe £68.36 (salary)

497 D. Todd £30.00 (bus shelter maintenance)

Community Account balance as at 28.02.18: £661.79

Bonus Saver Account balance as at 30.11.17: £679.33